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Press Release – For Immediate Release 
14 December 2011 

New City Initiative calls for compulsory risk audit
Following the publication of the FSA’s report into the failures of RBS, the New City Initiative repeats its recommendations to the Vickers Commission that banks’ risk reports should be independent, transparent and publicly-accessible. 
This week the FSA’s final report on the events that led to the failure of the Royal Bank of Scotland has once again highlighted the pivotal role that corporate boards and non-executive directors in particular, play in evaluating and managing institutional risk and demonstrates that the current system does not do enough to promote effective risk management. The FSA’s report points out that, while no evidence of “formal governance failings” was uncovered, the fact remains that the RBS was pushed to brink of collapse by serious errors of judgement at the highest levels of leadership. 

Earlier this year, the New City Initiative recommended to the Vickers Commission that publicly-listed banking firms should be required to produce a publicly- accessible risk report that addressed all aspects of the bank’s risk exposure in a clear, jargon free manner. These reports should be made available to shareholders alongside the bank’s audit and annual reports. The NCI also expressed concern that the non-executive directors of public banks lacked the specialist knowledge to fully grasp how exposed their institutions were and called for them to be independently briefed on the nature of the risks their boards were taking. 
That serious errors went unchallenged at RBS indicates that achieving greater transparency in the risk-assessment process is vital to ensuring that the financial system does not suffer another crisis precipitated by unchecked, unrecognised and ill-understood risk. Providing non-executive directors with independently- conducted risk assessments that lay out the full extent of a bank’s risk exposure is just one such measure that the New City Initiative believes would be a step toward achieving this goal. 
The New City Initiative is fully focused on promoting the values of accountability, transparency and alignment of interest in the financial sector. The FSA’s findings confirm that now, more than ever, it is vital that policymakers and regulators strive to ensure these values become enshrined as cornerstones of professional codes of practice. 
Daniel Pinto, Chair of the New City Initiative said:

“

Notes to editors 
1. The New City Initiative is a think tank that offers an independent, expert voice in the debate over the future of financial regulation. Its members are some of the leading independent asset management firms in the City of London.  
2. Start up Britain the NCI’s report on the contribution financial SMEs make to the UK, was released in October 2011. Its first report: Alignment of Interest: Fixing a broken City was released in August 2010. 
3. More information and copies of previous reports are available at www.newcityinitiative.org  
Contact:
Derek Laud, Director, New City Initiative: 07872506438
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